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Mr Robert Troy, TD, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
 
24th May 2024 
 
 
PQ 18047/24* To ask the Minister for Health to arrange for a proper boundary wall 
to be erected between Lakepoint housing estate and the HSE building in Lakepoint, 
Mullingar, as there is currently a timber fence at this location but a proper wall 
needs to be built to discourage people climbing over the timber fence. -Robert Troy 
 
Dear Deputy Troy,  
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question you submitted for response.    
 
Having inspected the boundary from the residential estate side it appears that in all, 
but one area there is a substantial boundary wall circa 2.1 metres high constructed 
between the various residential estates and the HSE lands.  
 
There is a section of the boundary at the South East corner of the HSE site that is only 
secured with a post and rail timber fence.  It would appear that the boundary wall 
between the two Housing Developments to the rear of the site was not fully 
completed by either one or other of the developers or indeed possibly partially by 
both.  There is circa 30 metres of post and rail timber fencing which is not adequately 
securing the Housing Estates from the HSE lands (see attached photographs).      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
The Grant of Planning Permission for the Housing Developments included a condition 
to erect 2m high wall on this boundary and it is the responsibility of the developer(s) to 
construct this boundary wall.   It may be more appropriate to contact Westmeath 
County Council with regard to seeking a resolution to this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
_________________ 
Brian O’Connell  
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates 



 

 

 



 

 

 


